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       COASTAL PLAIN LEPC 
GENERAL MEETING

                            May 20, 2021
          Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President 
Sara Williams – Sec/Treas   Crystal Schoener - Voestalpine  
Nathan Kelley – APFD


JoAnne Salge – Nueces Co LEPC Michael Boldra – F.I.R.S.T.
Kimberly Watson – PHEP

Jason Pfluger - Odem ISD  Danielle Hale – POCCA
Bob Blaschke – Board Member 
Chris Boyce – POCCA

Victor Cano – Cheniere
Carrie DeLeon TriCoEMS

Will McGlaun -  Buckeye Partners Shanna Owens – SPCOEM
Vincente Harris - OxyChem

Ronald Williams – Refugio VFD Sheldon Wigington – Refugio Co.
Oscar Rivera – Board Member 
Janna Shoe – United Way
      Christian Lopez 
Sylvia Marquez – SPCOEM

JoAnn Ehmann - IOB


Alex Garcia - ARC
Jessica Muennink - Cheniere

David Krebs – Board Member Susan Boutwell - SPCOEM 
Glenda Swierc
- Moda Midstream
Norma Rivera - SPC

Steven Loving – SPC Fire Marshall 
Dan Watkins – GCGV


Macy Culpepper - SPCOEM



I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  This was a virtual meeting. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. He thanked everyone for joining the meeting. He said if you are an elected official thank you for taking your time to meet with us. He encourages folks whether they are industry, government or citizens to participate. He asked if everyone had a chance to go over the March General meeting minutes. JoAnn Ehmann made a motion to approve the March General Meeting Minutes and it was 2nd by Rick McLester and the motion passed. 
II. 
Financial Report: Sara Williams reported that there is $9,315.43 in the bank.  Most of the Tier II Contributions have come in. A reminder that we just sent out the contribution letters for the Non-Alert System. This is the time of the year we get this invoice and we just received it last week. We need to make sure we get those contributions in to pay for it so we won’t have an eight-month lag like last year. Brandon said if you are an industry partner reach out and remind them about that contribution. Without contributions that system will cease to exist. LEPC does not have a funding source outside of our industry partners. We put the system in place to alert the public of non-emergencies. If you get an invoice, follow up to get it paid as quickly as possible. Rick McLester said he has been diligently working with Lee Brown in his dispatch center and her contact at Code Red about their recent billing. Aransas County utilized Code Red during Covid and the freeze and have a bill from them. He is trying to see if they can get the LEPC to pay this bill and once they get reimbursed from FEMA they will pay the LEPC back.  Brandon said he would like the Executive members to meet face to face again. Bob Blaschke said it would be a good idea. They will work on getting that set up. There was not a motion to approve the financial report. 
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Oscar Rivera –  said no changes, got hit pretty hard in Ingleside with lighting, took out the repeaters and antenna but it is back up again. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. Brandon told Rick to pass on to Rickey, that in the second half of year to start looking into getting back to having exercises again. 
3.      Fire Chiefs – Nathan Kelley –  the Fire Chiefs group met last night and talked about old business. One thing is getting a website together for the fire chiefs to see assets, mutual aid etc. They talked about Code Red, in the past they have used it a lot. It’s really important for others to use as well. A key thing right now is vegetation. After all these rains we have all this dried out dead stuff from the freeze then growth from rain. The vegetation is so overgrown and thick. When they go out to grass fires it is hard on their trucks. He said Gregory is getting a new station, the old station has been demolished and their trucks are outside for now.
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester –   Nothing to report but he wants to wish a belated birthday to Ronnie Williams. Brandon said he would like to have another Hazardous Commodity Flow Study. He would like industry get involved to better understand what products they have, what roads are used, mutual aid, etc. Bob Blaschke said the LEPC did a Commodity Flow Study in 2008. All the big players were covered but a lot has happened since then. Another Commodity Flow Study would be beneficial. Brandon said GCGV has started commissioning their plant last week, they should be well positioned to tell us what they are going to have coming in and going out. Dan Watkins told Rick let’s get some kind of discussion going. Rick said he is willing to meet with these folks. Steve Loving said GCGV and ExxonMobil has had reps coming to their Fire Chiefs meetings.
5.      Health & Medical - David Krebs said Clara is no longer with the county. He has hired a new replacement that will start June 1st and he will make sure the new person will be at the next LEPC meeting. Kimberly Watson has been taking over and is doing an outstanding job. Brandon asked Kimberly if she had anything to report. Kimberly said everything is pretty much the same with Covid. She is keeping up with the CDC and the county is keeping up with vaccines.   
6.       Public Information & Awareness – Gus Lopez – not present. Brandon said there is still a lot to talk about on Code Red. If folks in the community are not signed up they will not get notifications. 
7.      Resource & Funding – Gary Moore – was not present. Brandon said the invoicing has gone out for the non-emergency alert system. If you have an invoice on your desk, please make sure that you get it pushed out to appropriate folks and get it paid in timely manner. This system provides important functions to public safety as well as on the industrial side. 
8.      Training –  RJ Thomas – not present.  Brandon said a big thank you goes out to Danielle Hale for the ICS classes and to Sara Williams, RJ Thomas and Chris Boyce for helping. Danielle said they had twenty-four students and it was a good class. Upcoming 400 ICS class June 10-11 and the class is already full but if you have someone that absolutely must take the class she can try and squeeze them in. There is a Marine Firefighting Awareness Seminar on June 9 from 8:30 – 1:00 with lunch provided. She is excited about three-hour training with demonstrations. It is a high level awareness course. It will be an amazing regional effort. It will be co-instructed by herself and the Coast Guard. Brandon has helped develop material, Chief Kelly and RJ Thomas will be involved as well. She will get Macy to send out notices through Code Red.  
IV. Action Items.  
· Approve the 2021 Budget –  Brandon proposed to approve the 2021 Budget, he said all in favor say aye. Hearing the ayes, he said the 2021 Budget is approved by the quorum.
V. Special Topics:  There were no special topics. 
VI. Next Meeting Schedule: The next scheduled meeting is July 22, 2021. Brandon said he wants have the meeting in person at the San Patricio County Fairgrounds. Sara said county court proceedings may be a conflict. Judge Krebs said he just got off phone with Rosa at the Fairgrounds and she has booked the meeting room for July 22nd for the LEPC. Alex Garcia said it would be good to do both in person and virtual. Brandon said that would not be a problem.  
VII. Public Comments: Bob Blaschke said one of the challenges Refugio County had was understanding TDEM’s requirements for reporting damages during the freeze. They questioned whether the EMC’s should use the community platform for LEPC as requirements for reporting. TDEM rolled this out back in February with no training and no awareness. Is this something we should charge the LEPC on how to educate the public on how to report their damages. Maybe there is another community platform to use? Then how do we get their information to state then federal. We need to know how to tackle this challenge. Bob said TDEM failed on their web based reporting system. He has a concern that June 1 is fast approaching and how will they report damages. Janna Shoe said the state started using the QR code system during the tropical storm last year. There is a standard referral process and people have to call 211. Once TDEM activated the QR code in the database then we got it to the public. Citizens will do self-reporting using the QR Code. The public registers with FEMA and individual registry assistance as well. The 211 program is part of our disaster assistance. In the past county registrations have generally had two or three places to register. We have to educate the public that they must call 211. Some residents were calling for counties not declared a disaster to report damages but she had to explain to them if they did not meet the damage amount threshold they would not get assistance from the state. Brandon asked Janna to reach out to him by email because he would like her or FEMA to give a presentation about this at next LEPC meeting. Janna said she would be happy to help. She will speak about the STEARS program and 211. Rick said Aransas County did a county wide call out for vaccines. They found only 7000 people are signed up in their county for Code Red. Many of the older generation don’t have computers, cell or tech. Who is getting the word out to them? This is not just an Aransas County problem, it’s an Aransas, Refugio and San Patricio County problem. Several years ago the LEPC developed flyers to educate the public on signing up on Code Red. They also paid for some newspapers adds. He would like to see this done again. 
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for attending the meeting. Rick McLester made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by JoAnn Ehmann. With no further business Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:27 p.m.
Sara Williams – Secretary/Treasurer 
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